January 31, 2010

Dear Heather, Jody, and Greg,

As we have discussed by email, you have been recommended as a reviewer for a document entitled “Profiles in Sustainable Agriculture: A Prototype Technical Case Study for Beginning Farmers.”  This case study describes the first five years of organic vegetable farming by profiling Laura Frerichs and Adam Cullip of Loon Organics.

Today’s aspiring farmer is confronted with many sustainable agriculture resources, which generally fall into two categories: inspiring narratives and technical bulletins.  We sought to integrate these two types of resources into a technical case study format.  The case study combines a detailed narrative with embedded technical assistance via links to finance, production, and marketing resources.  This “one-shop stop” case study format is intended to provide beginning and transitioning farmers with both a motivating story and the contextual understanding needed for integrating the nuts and bolts of sustainable farming into a real-life enterprise.

Once finalized, the case study will be available online and freely accessible to users.  It is intended for eventual inclusion in a database of case studies that is in development.  It may also be integrated into the current databases of partner organizations.

Sarah Stai is the primary writer of case study content.  The technical advisory group for the case study includes Tim Arlt, Betsy Wieland, and Wayne Martin from the University of Minnesota Extension Small Farm Team; Jan Joannides from Renewing the Countryside; Nick Olson from Land Stewardship Project; and Beth Nelson with the Minnesota Institute for Sustainable Agriculture. 

We ask that you look at the case study from the perspective of someone who is interested in becoming a sustainable farmer but who may not have any prior farming experience.  We would like you to review the case study for ease of use and value to this audience.

The case study has been posted in an online file folder along with a separate file of review questions.  Directions for accessing the files have been provided by email.  We ask that you keep the review questions in mind as you read the case study and answer them afterward.  Specific comments inserted into the case study file using Microsoft Word’s comment function would also be helpful.  We ask that you complete the review and answer the questions by February 7, and upload the files with your responses and comments to the online folder.

We also ask that you join Beth and Sarah on a 30 to 60-minute conference call to discuss the draft and your feedback.  We will plan to schedule the phone call by email.

We estimate that it will take you about 4 hours to look through the draft, make comments, and answer the questions.  We offer a $125 honorarium for the review process, including the conference call.  Please note that you will need to complete paperwork in order to be paid; these files are also available in the online folder.

Thanks in advance for your time and input!
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